1993 Northeastern Pa. National Gymanfa Committee

The Executive Board of the Northeastern Pa. National Gymanfa Committee met on November 9, 1991, at the Ramada Inn, Wilkes-Barre, Pa.

Beth Landmesser chaired the meeting asking for a few moments of silent prayer in memory of Dr. Ellis Roberts, Chairman, who went home to be with the Lord on Friday, November 1, 1991.

Jack Pritchard then remarked how deeply saddened we all are at his passing. He also stated that Dr. Roberts had elicited a promise from him "that if anything happened to him" that Jack would serve as Chairman.

Upon motion made by Mr. Ben Davis, seconded by Elsie Deobold, to elect Jack Pritchard as Chairman. Unanimously approved.

A motion was made by Mr. Ben Davis, seconded by George Powell, expressing the gratitude of the Board to Jack Pritchard for once again assuming this responsible job.

It was suggested that the 1993 Gymanfa Ganu be dedicated to the memory of Dr. Ellis Roberts. Upon motion by Craig Peters, seconded by Robert Anthony, this motion was unanimously passed.

It was stated that the Irem Temple Mosque has been secured for the Gymanfa Ganu concert.

Jack Pritchard stated that he will contact the chairman of each committee so that everyone is aware of the work to be done.

Jack Pritchard will request computer programs from Mr. Nelson Llewellyn as there will be a computer available for our use.

Elsie Deobold suggested we think about the Irem Temple String Band as part of the concert.

Craig Peters will consult Senator Lemmond on the Armory fees.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 3:30.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Jonathan Secretary